HELMWOOD HEIGHTS ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED COUNCIL MEETING

February 11, 2014
(draft)
Members Present:
Michelle Hart, Mary Bell, Nancy Hepner, Jessica Turner, Saima Rabbani, 
1. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by chairperson Michelle Hart at 3:20pm. 
2. Approval of Agenda/January minutes.  On a motion/second by Hepner/Turner, both the agenda and January minutes were approved.

3. Receipt of Board Minutes and FRYSC Minutes.  The Council acknowledged receipt of the January 21st EIS Board of Education meeting minutes. There were no FRYSC minutes.  
4. Public Comment – There was no public comment.  

5. Good News Report
a. We’re back in school after missing several days!
b. Dates to Know

i. Title I Audit – February 18

ii. Governors Cup – March 1

iii. ExCEL Ceremony for Mrs. Davis – March 5 at 1pm

c. Make Up Days

i. February 17 – School will be in session

ii. May 20 – Teacher PD Day

iii. Last Day for Students – June 3

iv. Closing Day – June 4
6. Student Achievement
a. RTI.  Three students are being addressed for Tier 3.  The process continues to go well.
b. Scantron.  Ms. Hart shared that classes are almost 100% caught up with the grades that already started testing.  She will meet with each grade level to discuss progress and changes.
7. Planning
a. Title I Night of Nights.  This is scheduled for February 20th from 5:30 – 7:00pm.  Fliers about the event went home on Friday.
b. BYOD Policy.  Ms. Hart is holding this policy (first reading held at the January meeting) for further review and clarification from Mr. Mike Selvitelle.  The policy will be presented for the Second Reading at the next meeting.
8. Program Review.  Ms. Hart has reviewed the Arts and Humanities section of Program Review and updated in ASSIST.  She shared that she has added evidence for any changes made.  The committee will review and present this section to the Council in March.
9. Budget.  

a. Section 6.   The Council reviewed our current Section 6 budget for the school year.  Ms. Hart noted we are awaiting the final cost of the most recent IA hired, which will be deducted from Contingency.  There is still money left in Substitutes for those teachers who still want to visit other schools.  

i. Ms. Hart also discussed some information relating to our allocation for the 2014-15 school year.  We should receive our tentative allocation for next year sometime in March.  This will be our final allocation – this number will not be adjusted in October as it has in years past.  One of the things that has been shared is that we will receive an Academic Interventionist position that the Council can decide how to assign – this can be allocated as a Reading Interventionist, Math Interventionist, or a combination of both.  As a Council, we need to decide how we want to structure our building next year.
b. Title I.  Our Title budget is remains balanced with no additional funds to spend.  Ms. Hart shared that our tentative Title I allocation for 2014-15 looks to be around $23,000 less that this year.
10. Committee Reports.  Because of the days missed, committees have been unable to meet since the January meetings.  Committees are scheduled to reconvene next week.
11. New Business
a. FRYSC.  Ms. Hart presented the Continuation Program Plan for FRYSC and reviewed the information with the Council.  On a motion/second from Turner/Hepner, the Council reviewed and approved this plan.  The signed copy of the plan was sent back to FRYSC for their records.
b. Nutrition Services pamphlet.  Ms. Hart shared the annual Nutrition and Physical Activity Report Card.  After reviewing the information, the Council acknowledged receipt.
c. ESS.  There is ESS funds left for this year.  Ms. Hart is turning this over to Ms. Stinson, the ESS Coordinator.  Currently, Mrs. Wyatt is paid to open the computer lab early each day, and we are also planning a two to three day First Grade Camp for this summer.  The remaining funds can be used for tutoring, and Ms. Hart will discuss this with teachers at a faculty meeting.
12. Meeting Adjourned.  On a motion/second by Rabbani/Bell, the meeting was adjourned at 4:07p.m.  Our next meeting is scheduled for March 11th at 3:20p.m.
